UPPER MIFFLIN TOWNSHIP

455 WHISKEY RUN ROAD

NEWVILLE, PA 17241

May 17, 2017 Meeting Minutes

The Board of Supervisors of Upper Mifflin Township met Tuesday, 
May 17, 2017 at the Township Building, 455 Whiskey Run Road, Newville, PA  17241.  Heidi Clevenger called the meeting to order at 7:03 P.M. 
Present: Heidi Clevenger; Adam Cohick, Todd Chestnut; Sean Shultz, Solicitor, and Stephanie L. Bitner, Secretary.  
Approval of Minutes: Adam motioned to approve the April 18, 2017 Meeting minutes, Todd seconded, all were in favor.
Treasurer’s Report:  Todd motioned to approve the April 18, 2017 Meeting Treasurer’s Report, Adam seconded; all were in favor. 
Visitors: Dale Bailey and Steve Wiser

Correspondence:  N/A
Nuisance Hearing:  Solicitor, Sean Shultz, conducted the hearing.  Mr. Sturtz had been notified twice and did not attend the hearing.  Todd took pictures and said that he observed that there was an effort being made but it needs to continue.  No one has communicated directly with Mr. Sturtz.  Todd made a motion to table the issue until the June 20, 2017 meeting.  Adam seconded, all were in favor.
Old Business:

A. District #1 – Property at 30 Swartz Rd. was the only one left to be pumped.  Supervisors and Sean Shultz said to move forward with action.
New Business

A. Air Packs Newburg Fire Company – Supervisors agreed to pay balance in full so nothing further is due next year.  Secretary to mail bill after meeting.
B. Renewal of Quick Books Contract with Mary Coble – Heidi motioned to accept the agreement, Todd seconded, all were in favor.
Solicitor’s Report:  Sean Shultz’s thanked the township for receiving his CPR certification.
Road Master Report:  Dale reported that he received his salt delivery.  He also discussed grant work for Gameland Road.  He has also started mowing.
Permit Report:  There was one new building permit and one renewal of a permit.
Emergency Management:  Bob Shively was not present.
Approval of bills for payment:  Heidi motioned to approve the bills for payment, Todd seconded; all were in favor.

Adjournment:  Todd motioned to adjourn the meeting, Heidi seconded, all were in favor. The meeting was adjourned at 7:25 P.M.

SECRETARY,

Stephanie L. Bitner
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